
	

                        June/July 2016 

To all of our dear friends and family, 

My Dad had been struggling with Parkinson’s and Dementia. Dad celebrated his 
71st birthday on June 12.  He had a stroke right after his birthday, as well as 
bleeding on the brain. We were hopeful he would recover but we didn’t think he 
had much more time. We arrived in Atlanta, GA, on June 30. We were able to 
see Dad and are sure that he knew we were there, even though he couldn’t 
respond.  On Sunday afternoon, July 3, my brother, Bill, called and said that Dad 
was not doing well.  They didn’t expect him to make it through the night.  My 
Dad passed away that evening.  His funeral was on July 7, 2016.  I was able to 
preach the funeral. 

On July 26, we celebrated the 1 year anniversary of Iglesia Bautista Puerta 
Abierta – Iquitos, Peru.  What a joy and blessing it has been to be able to invest 
in the lives of these dear people. 

We will be flying back to Peru on August 3, from Atlanta, arriving home in 
Iquitos on August 4th. 

We are so grateful for all your faithful prayers and petitions to our powerful 
Saviour on our behalf!  Please don't quit!  P.U.S.H. (Pray Until Something 
Happens) ,or till something BIG happens.  
  
Thank you all, 
Your missionaries to the Deaf 1st and whosoever will 
The McKendree Family 


